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FSA Unveils Monthly Webinar Series 

The FSA Outreach and Education Division will host a series of 
webinars each month to inform producers about FSA programs and 
initiatives. To register for any of the below listed webinars, visit 
www.fsa.usda.gov/outreach and click on “Outreach Webinars.” 

July 19 @ 2 p.m. EDT - Understanding Receipt for Service 

To ensure that all USDA customers and potential customers are 
being served properly in local offices, the 2014 Farm Bill requires 
that a receipt be provided. Learn more about Receipt for Service, 
how it affects you and what you can expect when you visit a local 
Farm Service Agency county office. 

Aug. 9 @ 2 p.m. EDT - Need Commodity Storage? The Farm 
Storage Facility Loan (FSFL) Can Help 

The Farm Storage Facility Loan Program provides low-interest 
financing so producers can build or upgrade permanent or portable 
facilities to store commodities. Learn how this program may be able 
to help your operation. 

https://content.govdelivery.com/accounts/USFSA/bulletins/14f1790
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http://www.fsa.usda.gov/outreach


Farm Program Chief: 
Virginia Green 

Farm Loan Chief: 
Christy Marshall 

Please contact your local FSA 
Office for questions specific to 
your operation or county. 
http://offices.usda.gov   

The webinars will be recorded for future viewing and can be 
accessed on www.fsa.usda.gov/outreach.    

 

 

Filing a Notice of Loss 

The CCC-576, Notice of Loss, is used to report failed acreage and prevented planting and may be 
completed by any producer with an interest in the crop. Timely filing a Notice of Loss is required for 
all crops including grasses. For losses on crops covered by the Non-Insured Crop Disaster 
Assistance Program (NAP), you must file a CCC-576, Notice of Loss, in the FSA County Office 
within 15 days of the occurrence of the disaster or when losses become apparent or 15 calendar 
days after the normal harvest date.  

Producers of hand-harvested crops must notify FSA of damage or loss through the administrative 
County Office within 72 hours of the date of damage or loss first becomes apparent. This notification 
can be provided by filing a CCC-576, email, fax or phone. Producers who notify the County Office 
by any method other than by filing the CCC-576 are still required to file a CCC-576, Notice of Loss, 
within the required 15 calendar days. 

If filing for prevented planting, an acreage report and CCC-576 must be filed within 15 calendar 
days of the final planting date for the crop.   

 

NYS Military Veterans - Only Two More Weeks to Apply for 
Armed to Farm  

The Cornell Small Farms Program and the National Center for Appropriate Technology (NCAT) will 
conduct a week-long Armed to Farm workshop at the White Eagle Lodge in Hamilton, New York this 
summer from August 8th through August 12th.  

The program is available to military veterans in New York State who are interested in starting a farm 
or who have been farming for less than 10 years and who wish to learn more skills, explore 
sustainable and diverse enterprises, and improve or change their farm business plans. 

Applications are due by July 1st and can be submitted online here.  

The Cornell Small Farms Program is sponsoring this event and along with NCAT is partnering with 
staff from Cornell Cooperative Extension to conduct the training. This residential, six-day Armed to 
Farm program has been delivered by NCAT since 2013 and is available to veterans from the 
Empire State at no cost through a USDA-funded Beginning Farmer Rancher Grant. The program 
includes classroom and on-farm learning through exercises, discussions, presentations, hands-on 
skill practice, and tours at host farms in the area. 

Instructors include sustainable agriculture specialists from NCAT, Cornell staff, USDA agencies, 
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and host farmers, some of whom are veterans. According to NCAT, the peer teaching by other 
farmers is what sets Armed to Farm apart from many other programs. 

In addition, spouses and farming partners are welcome to apply. Host farm visits may include 
livestock, fruit, vegetable, and dairy operations with hands-on sessions. Those visits are 
interspersed with short classroom presentations and breakout sessions. Participants also receive a 
set of educational materials that include a selection of ATTRA sustainable agriculture publications 
and related texts.   

The program includes most meals, all materials, and lodging for the week. More information about 
Armed to Farm and other NCAT farmer veteran resources can be found at the link 
www.ncat.org/armedtofarm/     

 

USDA Extends Deadline for Recording Farm Structure 

Gives Non-Family Farming Operations More Time to Restructure in Response to ‘Actively Engaged’ 
Farm Management Rule 

USDA announced a one-time, 30-day extension to the June 1 deadline for recording farm 
organization structures related to Actively Engaged in Farming determinations. This date is used to 
determine the level of interest an individual holds in a legal entity for the applicable program year. 
Farming operations will now have until July 1 to complete their restructuring or finalize any 
operational change. The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) issued the extension in response 
to farmers and ranchers who requested more time to comply, and to assure that everyone has 
enough time to provide their information under the new rules.  

The 2014 Farm Bill provided the Secretary with the direction and authority to amend the Actively 
Engaged in Farming rules related to management. The final rule established limits on the number of 
individuals who can qualify as actively engaged using only management. Only one payment limit for 
management is allowed under the rule, with the ability to request up to two additional qualifying 
managers operations for large and complex operations. 

The rule does not apply to farming operations comprised entirely of family members.  The rule also 
does not change the existing regulations related to contributions of land, capital, equipment or labor, 
or the existing regulations related to landowners with a risk in the crop or to spouses. Producers that 
planted fall crops have until the 2017 crop year to comply with the new rules. The payment limit 
associated with Farm Service Agency farm payments is generally limited annually to $125,000 per 
individual or entity. 

 

USDA Expands Microloans to Help Farmers Purchase 
Farmland and Improve Property 

Producers, Including Beginning and Underserved Farmers, Have a New Option to Gain Access to 
Land 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) is offering farm ownership microloans, creating a new 
financing avenue for farmers to buy and improve property. These microloans are especially helpful 
to beginning or underserved farmers, U.S. veterans looking for a career in farming, and those who 
have small and mid-sized farming operations. 

The microloan program, which celebrates its third anniversary this week, has been hugely 
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successful, providing more than 16,800 low-interest loans, totaling over $373 million to producers 
across the country. Microloans have helped farmers and ranchers with operating costs, such as 
feed, fertilizer, tools, fencing, equipment, and living expenses since 2013. Seventy percent of loans 
have gone to new farmers. 

Now, microloans will be available to also help with farm land and building purchases, and soil and 
water conservation improvements. FSA designed the expanded program to simplify the application 
process, expand eligibility requirements and expedite smaller real estate loans to help farmers 
strengthen their operations. Microloans provide up to $50,000 to qualified producers, and can be 
issued to the applicant directly from the USDA Farm Service Agency (FSA). 

This microloan announcement is another USDA resource for America’s farmers and ranchers to 
utilize, especially as new and beginning farmers and ranchers look for the assistance they need to 
get started. To learn more about the FSA microloan program visit www.fsa.usda.gov/microloans, or 
contact your local FSA office. To find your nearest office location, please 
visit http://offices.usda.gov. 

 

FSA Offers Improved Program to Limit Losses on Forages 

Reduced forage quality is now considered a production loss for weather disaster assistance 
coverage under the new buy-up provisions of the Farm Service Agency (FSA) Noninsured Crop 
Disaster Assistance Program (NAP).   

This safety net is important for cattlemen who produce non-insurable forages for feeding livestock. 
Previously, FSA only considered a decrease in overall forage tonnage produced when determining 
if the producer suffered a compensable loss after a qualifying weather event.  Under FSA’s new 
NAP buy-up provisions, a decrease in forage quality – such as protein content – is also considered.   

To receive coverage for the 2017 crop year, producers must enroll their eligible forage in NAP by 
September 30, 2016.  Beginning, limited resource and targeted underserved farmers or ranchers 
are eligible for a waiver of the NAP service fee and a 50 percent premium reduction in buy-up 
provisions.   

For more information on NAP, visit www.fsa.usda.gov/nap.  

 

Enrollment Period for 2016 USDA Safety Net Coverage Ends 
Aug. 1 

Producers who chose coverage from the safety net programs established by the 2014 Farm Bill, 
known as the Agriculture Risk Coverage (ARC) or the Price Loss Coverage (PLC) programs, can 
visit FSA county offices through Aug. 1, 2016, to sign contracts to enroll in coverage for 2016.  

Although the choice between ARC and PLC is completed and remains in effect through 2018, 
producers must still enroll their farm by signing a contract each year to receive coverage. 

Producers are encouraged to contact their local FSA office to schedule an appointment to enroll. If a 
farm is not enrolled during the 2016 enrollment period, producers on that farm will not be eligible for 
financial assistance from the ARC or PLC programs should crop prices or farm revenues fall below 
the historical price or revenue benchmarks established by the program. 

The two programs were authorized by the 2014 Farm Bill and offer a safety net to agricultural 
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producers when there is a substantial drop in prices or revenues for covered commodities. Covered 
commodities include barley, canola, large and small chickpeas, corn, crambe, flaxseed, grain 
sorghum, lentils, mustard seed, oats, peanuts, dry peas, rapeseed, long grain rice, medium grain 
rice (which includes short grain and sweet rice), safflower seed, sesame, soybeans, sunflower seed 
and wheat. Upland cotton is no longer a covered commodity. For more details regarding these 
programs, go to www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc. 

For more information, producers are encouraged to visit their local FSA office. To find a local FSA 
office, visit http://offices.usda.gov. 

 

Beginning Farmer Loans 

FSA assists beginning farmers to finance agricultural enterprises. Under these designated farm loan 
programs, FSA can provide financing to eligible applicants through either direct or guaranteed 
loans. FSA defines a beginning farmer as a person who: 

• Has operated a farm for not more than 10 years  
• Will materially and substantially participate in the operation of the farm 
• Agrees to participate in a loan assessment, borrower training and financial management 

program sponsored by FSA 
• Does not own a farm in excess of 30 percent of the county’s average size farm. 

Additional program information, loan applications, and other materials are available at your local 
USDA Service Center.  You may also visit www.fsa.usda.gov. 

 

USDA’s Building Blocks for Climate Smart Agriculture & 
Forestry 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture announced a comprehensive and detailed approach to support 
farmers, ranchers, and forest land owners in their response to address the causes of climate 
change in April 2015. The framework consists of 10 building blocks that span a range of 
technologies and practices to reduce greenhouse gas emissions, increase carbon storage, and 
generate clean renewable energy through mitigation.  

USDA’s strategy focuses on climate-smart practices designed for working production systems that 
provide multiple economic and environmental benefits in addition to supporting resilience to extreme 
weather, reduced emissions and increased carbon storage.  

Through this comprehensive set of voluntary programs and initiatives spanning its programs, USDA 
expects to reduce net emissions and enhance carbon sequestration by over 120 million metric 
tons of CO2 equivalent (MMTCO2e) per year – about 2% of economy-wide net greenhouse 
emissions – by 2025. That’s the equivalent of taking 25 million cars off the road, or offsetting the 
emissions produced by powering nearly 11 million homes last year.   

For more information on the Building Blocks for Climate Smart Agriculture and Forestry click the 
following link:   http://www.usda.gov/documents/climate-smart-fact-sheet.pdf . For additional 
information on ways to consider greenhouse gases when managing land, refer to the USDA Climate 
Hub webpage: http://www.climatehubs.oce.usda.gov/.  

 

http://www.fsa.usda.gov/arc-plc
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$44 Million Available Through Value-Added Producer Grant 

The U.S. Department of Agriculture announced the availability of $44 million to farmers, ranchers 
and businesses to develop new bio-based products and expand markets through the Value-Added 
Producer Grant program. 

"America's farmers, ranchers and rural business owners are innovative entrepreneurs and this 
program helps them grow economic opportunities for their families and communities by increasing 
the value of the items they produce," said Agriculture Secretary Tom Vilsack. "The Value-Added 
Producer Grant program has a great track record of helping producers increase the value of 
products and expand their markets and customer base, strengthening rural America in the process." 

Value-Added Producer Grants may be used to develop new products and create additional uses for 
existing ones. Priority for these grants is given to veterans, members of underserved groups, 
beginning farmers and ranchers, and operators of small and medium-sized family farms and 
ranches. Additional priority is given to applicants who seek funding for projects that will create or 
increase marketing opportunities for these types of operators. Learn more or apply today. 

 
USDA is an equal opportunity provider, employer and lender. To file a complaint of discrimination, 
write: USDA, Office of the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 
Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer 
Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 (Relay voice users). 
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